DRAFT Minutes of the 23 September 2020 Clifton Maine Planning Board Special Meeting/Public Hearing Regarding the Proposed Silver Maple Wind Project

The meeting/hearing was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in the town office building and was broadcast via Zoom. Present were Chairperson Bruce Jellison, Vice Chairperson David Cogdell, members Julie LaVertue, Vern Campbell, and alternate member Bruce Davis. The only other attendee in the town office building was SWEB representative Paul Fuller.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairperson Bruce Jellison designated Bruce Davis to be a Planning Board member for this specific meeting/hearing.

Upon a motion by Vern/Julie and unanimous vote, the minutes of the 2 September 2020 Planning Board meeting were approved.

Prior to the hearing commencing, Chairperson Bruce Jellison went over the ground rules that would govern the hearing to include citing various passages from the town's land use ordinance for those who had tuned in via Zoom.

The hearing then commenced starting with comments by SWEB representatives Paul Fuller and Michael Carey (via Zoom). Subsequently, members of the public who had tuned in via Zoom made statements regarding the proposed Silver Maple project. A recording of the hearing will be made available via the town's website.

Following the public comments, the hearing was closed following a motion by Bruce Davis/Vern and unanimous vote.

Upon a motion by David/Bruce Davis and unanimous vote, the Board will discuss/evaluate the comments that were made at the hearing at the next regularly scheduled Planning Board meeting on 7 October 2020 which will be broadcast via Zoom.

Upon a motion by Vern/Bruce Davis and unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:50

Minutes prepared by Vice Chairperson David Cogdell.

approved, 10-7-2020 Bruse Jellson Chairman